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Dear Captain Bailey,

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 39.9 that
have been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. This package focused
on SFPD establishing life-cycle management policies and procedures for its technologies.
After reviewing the package and information provided by the Department, the California
Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 39.9: The SFPD must establish clear life-cycle management policies and
procedures for enterprise application maintenance, support, and replacement strategies for
sustaining improved data collection, analysis, and dissemination technologies. This should be
completed within 12 months of the issuance of this report.

Response to 39.9: On January 31, 2020, SFPD adopted a Unit Order, Enterprise Lifecycle
Management, which incorporated an umbrella lifecycle-management policy document
governing all enterprise systems at SFPD. The policy applies to all enterprise systems, which
are divided into six categories: (1) office systems; (2) performance systems; (3) law
enforcement systems; (4) community policing systems; (5) human resource systems; and (6)
foundational systems.

The policy also provides a framework through five phases of lifecycle management,
describing in detail how SFPD will plan for, acquire, deploy, manage, and retire its
technologies. This information becomes part of SFPD’s Five Year Roadmap, and the IT
Steering Committee reviews progress on the Roadmap on a quarterly basis pursuant to a
January 31, 2020, Unit Order entitled Information Technology Strategic Planning and Budget
Prioritization. This umbrella policy supports SFPD in identifying enterprise application
strategies by allowing SFPD to conduct a complete review of all of its systems.

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial
compliance with this recommendation. Please let us know if you have any questions or

would like to discuss these further. Thank you.
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